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 Oi Yee Wong OBJ2016/5236/P 06/11/2016  12:59:32 I gratefully ask and urge you not to approve the planning permission of this application because of 

serious and significant concerns I have about the additional noise that will be generated from such roof 

terrace and how this will impact my quality of life as I live directly below. Such noise would include 

both structure-borne noise (eg. heavy footsteps, jumping, running, ball bouncing) and airborne noise 

(eg. talking, shouting, music). The proposed terrace would be directly above one of my bedrooms and 

next to the other bedroom and, given the converted nature of the building, there is no soundproofing at 

all between any of the flats. Additionally, and importantly, none of the windows in my flat are 

double-glazed so airborne sound very easily travels through. I have lived in my property for more than 

5 years and during this time, the applicant/owner of Flat 3 has demonstrated a consistent lack of any 

real regard for noise concerns, including playing loud music, children running, jumping and throwing 

toys such as balls. They also have a tendency to stay up late until the early hours of the morning (often 

times until 3am) which has been badly disruptive to my sleep. I am therefore extremely concerned that 

approving a roof terrace would serve to increase the size, space and opportunity for such noise to 

continue and severely further impact the quality of my life which, due to the consistent disturbance in 

the main property, so far has already led to negative effects in a number of other areas of my life 

including work. I am happy to discuss further and can provide examples of the noise issues to support 

my concerns.
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